

Peter O'Meara Chief Executive Officer Catholic Metropolitan Cemeteries Trust C/O Urbis Consultants Tower 2, Level 23 201 Sussex St Sydney NSW 2000 Ref: qA291339

Dear Mr O'Meara

Re: Request for a Pre-Gateway Review – PGR_2014_CAMPB_001_00

I refer to your request for a pre-Gateway review lodged on 19 March 2014 in relation to a proposal to amend Campbelltown Local Environmental Plan - District 8 (Central Hills Lands) at 166-176 St Andrews Road, Varroville (Lot B DP 370979, Lot 22 DP 564065, and Lot 1 DP 218016) for the purpose of a lawn cemetery.

I have considered your request for a pre-Gateway review and determined that there may be merit in the proposal proceeding to Gateway determination stage. Consequently, your request is now ready to be referred to the Sydney West Joint Regional Planning Panel (Panel) for a detailed review.

To enable an assessment to be undertaken by the Panel a fee of **\$15,000** is now payable. Please provide the outstanding fee within 21 days of the date of this letter. If the outstanding fee is not provided by the due date the review request cannot be progressed.

The Panel may contact you for further information. You will be advised of the Panel's recommendations once its assessment has been completed. You can check the progress of your pre-Gateway review on the Tracking System at http://pgrtracking.planning.nsw.gov.au/

Should you have any further enquiries about this matter, I have arranged for Ms Michelle Dellagiacoma to assist you. Michelle can be contacted on (02) 9860 1172.

Yours sincerely

Richard Pearson Deputy Secretary Growth Planning 9/6/14